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UN Human Rights Council
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Item 3 - ID SR Disabilities


Thank you, Mr. Vice President.

Israel would like to welcome the new Special Rapporteur and renew its support for the mandate. 

Israel has carefully read the report and shares the importance of all the work done by your predecessors. We welcome your references to the Sendai Framework, the SDGs and the protection of persons with disabilities in armed conflict.

Mr. vice  President,

While there are  those who maliciously (ماليشيسلي)deny the horrific acts per-petrated by Hamas terrorists on October 7, let us remember Noya Dam, a 13 year old girl, with low functioning autism who was brutally killed in Nir Oz. We also remember Ruth Peretz, a 16 year old girl with muscular dystrophy (ماسكيلر ديستروفي)who loved music and danced from her wheelchair. She was murdered in the massacre of the Nova Fest. May their memory be a blessing.

Mr.vice  President,

Not only did Hamas  not spare   vul-nerable people , on the contrary - they targeted the most vul-nerable. 

More than 240 people were taken hostage to Gaza. 134 still remain in captivity as we speak. All of them were ripped out from their homes. Many of them taken without their assistive devices, including breathing, visual, hearing or mobility aids. Some suffer from chronic diseases that require regular medication and treatment. Yet, even when Hamas promised to deliver medicine, they have been found unopened.
 
I thank you. 
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